
machine we borrowed from the dive 
club is $1000. We can write off $300 
a year in expenses to the Rotary 
for the next 3 years so the cost will 
end up being $100, Stacy Myers 
motioned to purchase the machine, 
motion carried. We ended up with a 
total profit of $1,671 from Oysterfest 
(after purchasing the sandwich 
machine)
	 The planes we bought about 
6 months ago have all been sold. The 
club kept 1 trainer out of the batch 
for training and we made $9 profit 
on the deal.
	 6 or 7 years ago we gave 
a scholarship to Breana Chavez, 
she has done quit well and her 
grandfather, Al Lester, was very 
happy we gave her the scholarship. 
He was an RC modeler in the past 
and recently had a stroke so he can 
no longer participate in the hobby. 
He donated most of his stuff to 
the club for use in the scholarship 
program. Jody sold a lot of it at 
the swap meet and brought in 
an additional $539. At the end of 
the swap meet Lonnie Stuck also 
donated stuff to the club.
	 People at the meeting voted 
by secret ballot for the MVP award 
to be presented at the Christmas 
party.

	 The question of the ladies 
auxiliary was brought up. It was 
decided to use them for big events as 
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Merry Christmas

	
Reading of the minutes waived - 
secretary sick
	 Treasurers report was read 
and accepted as read.
	 Jody passed around photo’s 
of Bob Andrew’s planes that are still 
available.
	 John Good mentioned that 
HoodCanal Lions are hosting a 
veterans BBQ at the Hoodsport fire 
hall on Saturday November 14th. 
The lunch is free to veterans and 
their families.
	 Dick Robb gave an update 
on the swap meet - costs were 
$1,125, net was $2587 and our half 
was $1,291. Attendance was down 
but tables were sold out.
	 Dick Robb motioned to buy 
two of Bob Andrew’s planes for the 
Christmas raffle, A Revolver and a 
ParkZone SE 5, motion seconded 
and passed. Sylvia donated a .60 
sized Corsair for the Scale Rally/
qualifier raffle in May.

	 The price for the sandwich 

needed.
	 Dick Robb motioned to 
spend $200 on a ladies door prize. 
All ladies to get a ticket upon entry 
at no cost. Motion carried.
	 Eric Oberg and Greg Yates 
have come up with a defibrillator for 
the club. After the firsts of the year 
they will schedule a class for CPR 
and defibrillator training purpose. 
The defibrillator is to be kept in the 
shed for emergencies.
	 Jody has been talking to 
Thom Martin about doing an ales 
event at Hunter farms. Dick Robb 
motioned to have an ales event after 
the haying is done. Motion carried.
	 Tom Strom Jr. said he would 
try to get a date in Aug for a two day 
pylon race. Preregistration to begin 
in January, if there are not enough 
entries by July it would be canceled.  
The winter 1/2 day pylon races will 
likely start in January and run for 3 
months.
	 Dick Robb thanked all the 
club members who either helped 
set up or came to the swap meet, it 
really helped make it a club event.
	 Naming of the scholarship 
was brought up, it was decided to 
name next year’s scholarship after 
Bob Andrew the next year after Al 
Lester and so on.

	 Ken Nelson was drawn for 
the year end raffle.

adjourned 7:40



President............................ Jody Diaz .......................... (360)427-6102 
Vice President...................Burt Daggett..................... (360)427-6653
Treasurer............................ Jack Mitchell..................... (360)462-0232
Secretary............................Bob Beatty......................... (360)229-3408
Safety Officer....................Tom Strom Jr..................... (360)350-0181 

Board Members

Board Member.................. Jody Diaz........................... (360)427-6102
Board Member..................Stacy Myers...................... (360)426-9367
Board Member..................Bob Beatty......................... (360)426-5601
Board Member..................Burt Daggett..................... (360)427-6653
Board Member.................. Jack Mitchell..................... (360)462-0232
Board Member..................Tom Strom Jr. ................... (360)350-0181
Alt Board Member...........Bob Mason........................ (360)426-9256
Alt Board Member...........Chuck Kentfield............... (360)866-9473

Club Officers
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Dues are $75 if paid before Jan 
1st, $100 Thereafter. 

If you pay by mail send your dues, 
proof of 2016 AMA membership 
and a self addressed stamped 
envelope to the Treasurer:

Jack Mitchell

P.O. Box 1393
Shelton WA 98584

Make checks payable to SFRCF

News

	 The year is almost over 
and so is your chance to renew 
your membership for $75. Get 
your renewal to Jack before Jan 
1st, 2016. See the bottom of this 
column. 
	 We’ve had a good year 
with some very successful 
events. Starting with the Scale 
masters qualifier and rally. 
We had a Dawn Patrol event 
at Hunters, Did a display and 
demo’s for Habitat takes flight, a 
number of club fly in’s, a suc-
cessful Oysterfest and a Suc-
cessful South Sound RC Swap-
meet.
	 It has also been a bad 
year with the passing of Tom 
Strom Sr. in March and the pass-
ing of Bob Andrew in Septem-
ber. They will be missed.

Merry Christmas To All

2015 Swap meet Photo by Royce Tivel
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Club Scheduled Events for 2015

dues $75 before January 1st and $100 on or after

Check out our web site at http://sfrcf.quintex.com

Training nights are ALWAYS weather permitting, check the weather at the field before leaving
Sold days can change, check out the website before heading to the field.

http://sfrcf.quintex.com/event/events.html

Event dates in black are scheduled.    Events in gray are complete.

December 2015
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3:00 PM Training night

11 12

13 14 15 16 17
3:00 PM Training night
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The new contract allows us to schedule non-exclusive days again, however if the car 
clubs don’t go to the new track we may not keep many.

January 1st 9:00 am..........First fly of the year - Sanderson field - Locks will be changed!

May 29th, 30th & 31st......USSMA qualifier and Scale rally

Aug 8th .............................Dawn Patrol and Classic fly-in (see web site for more info)

Sept. 12th...........................Habitat Takes  Flight, Sanderson Field

Nov 7th..............................Joint Swap meet - Olympic Flight Museum 9-3

December 10th..................Christmas Party @ the Colonial House from 6 to 10


